


 
7. The Department Chair (or Program Director in the case of Statistics faculty member), in 



decision regarding the course of action for tenure and promotion and inform the candidate in writing 
of the decision, giving reasons if the decision is not to recommend. The Department Chair will also 
prepare a Chair’s statement (in the case of the Statistics candidate, a draft of the Chair’s statement 
will be provided by the Program Director). This statement includes narrative evaluation of the 
candidate’s teaching, advising, scholarship/research/creative work and service. The statement 
should also include a faithful summary of the advice received, both favorable and unfavorable, from 
faculty concerning the candidate’s record in the areas of teaching, advising, 
scholarship/research/creative work and service, together with a numeric, anonymous tally of the 
department vote and explanations for abstentions and recusals. The statement should also include a 
faithful summary of the evaluators’ comments, both favorable and unfavorable. The statement will 
also indicate the materials that were provided to the outside evaluators, as well as the basis for 
selecting those evaluators and a description of their qualifications and relationship to the candidate. 
The statement will also contain a memo explaining the selection process of student/advisee letters. 
All the documentation will be forwarded to the College’s Faculty Standards Committee. This 
documentation will include the Chair’s statement, a copy of the department Faculty Evaluation 
Guidelines and of these procedures, as well as the vote tally of the faculty. 

12. These procedures are guidelines, and the Agreement between the United Academics (AAUP/AFT) 
will take precedence in any dispute. 

 
 

 


